
Thames Tour 2019 

Return of the magnificent six 

Lechlade to Abingdon 

For our third Thames Tour, we decided to complete the whole navigable length by rowing from 

Lechlade to Abingdon from where we started our first tour. 

Back for a third year were Steve Lawson and Mike Povey, joined by previous participants Mike 

Arding, Roger Bidgood and Malcolm Hayes. The old boys were complemented by Joe Guerin who 

was embarking on his first tour. 

Despite unseasonal heavy rain the week before, we were blessed with bright sunshine for the first 

day. We set off from Lechlade marina where Mike P had arranged boating, and parking for the trailer 

and cars. 

 

Thumbs up from Roger as we set off from Lechlade 

Leaving Lechlade we soon found ourselves out in the countryide, tall reeds lining the banks of the 

river make seeing any landmarks difficult. The river meanders constantly. Fallen trees and reed beds 

make the river narrow substantially in places causing us to draw in the oars on occasion to pass 

safely. 



 

¢ƘŜ ǊƛǾŜǊ ƛǎ ǎƻ ǇŜŀŎŜŦǳƭΣ ǿƛǘƘ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ǘǊŀŦŦƛŎΣ ƛǘΩǎ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƻƴ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Ƴŀƛƴ 

waterways of the country. There are few houses by the river and the only sounds are birdsong. 

 

One of the recurring features along the bank are World War Two pillboxes, as the Thames was the 

last line of defence should the invasion have occurred. 



 

As it is our third year of touring the Thames, we are quite used to going through the locks, and 

quickly got the hang of it again. The locks are manned and immaculately kept. The lockkeepers are 

always friendly, helpful, and patient. They do have a lunch break, and you have to work the lock 

yourself if it is not manned. This is straight forward enough, with clear instructions displayed. Above 

Oxford the operation is manual, below the locks are hydraulic. 

 

There are no rowing clubs above Oxford. On previous trips we have relied upon them to provide safe 

and easy mooring to change crews over and for rest stops. We found at times it was a struggle to 

find somewhere safe to stop, and had to climb high banks to get out of the boats. 

 Fortunately we found there were a couple of pubs by the river where essential rehydration was able 

to take place. 



 

Mikes traditional sunhat makes an appearance as he tries to disguise a crab 

 

Pulling up at Ye Olde Swan, Radcot 



 

The crews take a well-earned rehydration and lunch stop at Ye Olde Swan, Radcott 

There are few landmarks on this stretch of the Thames.  

As the river meanders, often turning back on itself it is difficult to know which way you are heading. 

The main features are bridges taking the roads over the river. Many of these are very old, with 

narrow arches. The main ones are accompanied by inns. 

Lunch stop at the Swan was enjoyed at the terrace BBQ. 

 



 

Peaceful river at Tadpole Bridge 

 

 

A scenic spot for our second stop of the day at the Rose Revived, Newbridge. 


